
Heber Public Utility District 

Report to the Board of Directors 

 
Date: January 19, 2023 

From: Madeline Dessert, General Manager 

Subject: General Managers Report to Board of Directors 
 
Thank You! 
I would like to take this opportunity, in my first General Manager’s Report, to graciously thank the Heber 
Public Utility District Board of Directors for appointing me to the position of HPUD General Manager. I 
look forward to learning from you all and humbly serving the community of Heber.   

HPUD Staff would also like to thank the Board President for the additional time off over the winter 
holidays. 

Administration: 
The HPUD office will be closed on January 16th in observance of Martin Luther King Jr. Day. "The time is 
always right to do what is right." MLK Jr. 

Updated administrative fees will be go into effect February, 2023. Letter informing customers (attached) 
was mailed with the December Bill on January 4, 2023. 

Prop 218 Process: 
GM has arranged assistance from Assistant GM on the Prop 218 process. Public Hearing scheduled for 
March 16th during regular HPUD Board Meeting. 

Fiscal: 
Annual Report was submitted to the state on time. 
The HPUD Audit is complete, finding the financial statements present fairly and Fiscal Year 2021-2022 
ended in accordance with the accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America. 

December Events:  
Proyecto Heber hosted a toy drive in conjunction with HPUD at the Recreation Center were toys 
generously donated by Assemblymember Eduardo Garcia were distributed to children from the 
community. Directors Diaz Molina and Garcia were in attendance. 

HPUD hosted a Tree Lighting ceremony with the generous support of Americoprs IV, Proyecto Heber, El 
Toro Export and Heber Little League. Event was attended by Directors Sandoval, Matus and Garcia. 

Heber Meadows: 
GM and Holt Group rep will meet with Chelsea Investment Corporation to discuss Heber Meadows 
subdivision on 1/24/2023.  

December Public Comment Follow up:  
GM made call to Ms. Mora regarding water leak on 1/3/2023. Ms. Mora confirmed issue is resolved. GM 
and OM made call to Mr. Delgado on 1/10/2023 to ensure all information requested was received. New 
waterline project will solve this issue permanently. Phone call to Mr. Delagado on date,  

HPUD hosted a Tree Lighting ceremony with the generous support of Americoprs IV, Proyecto Heber, El 
Toro Export and Heber Little League. Event was attended by Directoers Sandoval, Matus and Garcia. 



HPUD OPERATIONS: 
Clarifier #1 at rehab project is complete.  
Manhole Repair Project is complete.  
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